NOTICE

THE GREENVILLE TOWN COUNCIL WILL CONDUCT A MEETING ON FEBRUARY 28, 1995, AT 12:00 NOON FOR THE PURPOSE OF FILLING THE POSITION OF 3RD WARD COUNCILMEMBER AND TO CONSIDER OTHER MATTERS COMING BEFORE THE COUNCIL.

GREENVILLE TOWN COUNCIL

ATTEST: Jack Sprigler

Clerk of the Council

Posted: Feb. 25, 1995

SPECIAL CALLED MEETING OF THE GREENVILLE TOWN COUNCIL, February 28, 1995.

President Bob #111ams called the meeting to order at 12:00 noon with Councilmember Ray Gibson and Jack Sprigler, Clerk Treasurer in attendance.

Also attending was Janet Riggs, Ted Miller, Mike Mudd (Tribune), Bob Gibson, Janice Gibson, Gary Getrost and Geo. Gesenhues, Jr. (Attorney).

Janet Riggs was sworn into ofice as Councilmember 3rd Ward by the Clerk Treasurer.

Council on motion of Ray Gibson, seconded by Janet Riggs, appointed Ted Miller to the Water Advisory/Rate Board, replacing Janet Riggs. Motion carried 3-0.

Council approved utility claims presented to the Council.

G. Gesenhues stated it was his understanding that this meeting was called for further consideration of an agreement with I-AWW to pay certain claims carried over from the now cancelled water project.

Bob Williams stated the Council is in agreement not to sign any agreement with I-AWW at this time. He stated he believed the Council should continue looking into all alternatives and make sure the Council is not making a mistake by selling the utility or undergoing any expansion. He also stated the Council has been in contact with water suppliers regarding additional water without raising rates. In view of this it is the consenus of the Council not to sign a contract with I-AWW until the current Council has had time to review the entire process before committing the Town to sell the utility or any other agreements.

Council agreed (3-0) to have Mr. Gesenhues contact SEICO to consider their claim against the utility for the cancelled project.

Bob Williams questioned Mr. Gesnhues on current status of other areas he was to undertake and was advised by Mr. Gesenhues that he will report back to the Council at its' next meeting.

No further business coming before the Council the meeting was adjourned on motion of Ray Gibson, seconded by Bob Williams.

Clerk of the Council

Bob Williams, President of the Council

ATTEST:

IT IS THIS TOWN COUNCIL'S RESPONSIBILITY TO DO WHAT WE FEEL IS BEST FOR THE CITIZENS OF THIS TOWN AND OUR WATER CUSTOMERS. AS OTHER OPTIONS TO CORRECT OUR WATER SITUATION HAVE BECOME AVAILABLE TO US WE WOULD BE REMISS IN OUR DUTIES IF ALL OPTIONS ARE NOT INVESTIGATED TO THEIR FULLEST BEFORE SPENDING 12 TO 15 THOUSAND DOLLARS FOR AN APPRAISAL OF THE WATER UTILITY.

THE PURPOSE OF THIS MEETING IS TO GATHER OPINIONS OF THE CITIZENS OF THE TOWN OF GREENVILLE. THIS IS NOT A QUESTION AND ANSWER MEETING. THE PEOPLE ON THE AGENDA WILL BE GIVEN TIME TO VOICE THEIR OPINION ON THE SALE OF THE WATER UTILITY. THIS IS NOT A DEBATE OR DISCUSSION MEETING. IF THIS MEETING BECOMES ARGUMENTATIVE OR OUT OF CONTROL THIS MEETING WILL BE ADJOURNED. BECAUSE OF TIME LIMITATIONS WE ASK THAT THOSE SPEAKING KEEP IT BRIEF AND TO THE POINT. A PUBLIC FORUM WILL BE HELD AT A LATER DATE IF THIS COUNCIL FEELS IT IS NECESSARY.

VIRGIL E. BOLLY

ATTORNEY AT LAW 812-246-4413 FAX 812-246-9084

Street Address: 204 E. Utice Street Seliersburg, IN 47172 Mailing Address: P.O. Box 72 Selectory, IV 47172

February 24, 1995

Greenville Water Utility P. O. Box 188 Greenville, IN 47124

Attn: Janice Gibson

Per your request, enclosed is a summary of the actions taken by the town of Greenville to opt out from under IURC jurisdiction.

Effective August 7, 1994, you were no longer under the contract of the IURC.

Sincerely,

Virgil E. Bolly

VEB:klr

Enclosure

4-7-94	First Reading of Ordinance to opt out.
	Notice of Meeting to consider Ordinance to opt out sent to all rate payees.
4-8-94	Notice of Meeting to consider Ordinance to opt out sent to IURC certified mail.
4-14-94	Notice of Meeting to consider Ordinance to opt out published in New Albany Tribune.
5-10-94	Town Board held extended meeting to consider Ordinance to opt out. Meeting continued to June 7, 1994.
5-25-94	Notice of Continued meeting to consider Ordinance to opt out published in New Albany Tribune.
6-7-94	Town Board held extended continued meeting to consider Ordinance to opt out- Ordinance Passed. Petitions in opposition to opting out received.
6-23-94	Copy of Ordinance sent to IURC certified mail.
7-28-94	Received letter from Betty J. Hammond Clerk-Floyd Circuit Court certifying that the Voter Registration Board found that petitions in opposition to opting out contained only 15 valid signatures and that 45 signatures were required.
8-7-94	Ordinance to opt out became effective.

FEB. 15, 1995

TO: GREENVILLE TOWN COUNCIL

BECAUSE MY SERVICES ARE NO LONGER NEEDED. I RESIGN MY POSITION AS WATER PROJECT CORDINATOR, EFFECTIVE FEB. 14, 1995

RESPECTFULLY

ROBERT E. GIBSON

Robert & Gibson

VIRGIL E. BOLLY

ATTORNEY AT LAW 812-246-4413 FAX 812-246-9084

Street Address; 204 E. Utice Street Sellersburg, IN 47172 Mailing Address: P.O. Box 72 Solersburg, IV 47172

February 24, 1995

Greenville Water Utility P. O. Box 188
Greenville, IN 47124

Attn: Janice Gibson

Per your request, enclosed is a summary of the actions taken by the town of Greenville to opt out from under IURC jurisdiction.

Effective August 7, 1994, you were no longer under the contract of the IURC.

Sincerely,

Virgil E. Bolly

VEB:klr

Enclosure